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MINUTES 
BROOKINGS PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION 

June 24, 2010 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Brown called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Present:  Commissioners Tony Parrish, Don Vielle, Chair Patricia Brown.  Commissioner Tony 
Baron arrived at 7:04 pm.  Also present:  City Manager Gary Milliman, Intern Stuart Rodgers 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
A. Motion made by Commissioner Parrish to approve the minutes of May 27, 2010 as 

written; motion seconded and Commission voted; the motion carried unanimously.  
 
PUBLIC APPEARANCES 
A. Adult Exercise Park – Bob & Marilyn Hart provided information and photos on adult exercise 

playgrounds  they visited overseas.  Suggested that as parks here are being revamped to 
include adult exercise equipment or to develop a park of that nature here to encourage 
physical activity in adults.  Commission appreciated the information and brought up 
accessibility and liability issues.  Suggested further information and examples be sought. 

 
REGULAR AGENDA 

A. Chetco Point Trail Clearance – Chair Pat Brown reviewed the Commissions recent site visit to 
Chetco Point Trail with Public Works Supervisor Bob Schafer.  Bob indicated his desire to 
widen the trial to allow access to remove poison oak and brush.  Commissioner Vilelle advised 
that he did speak to Joe Donahue about the trail, who stated that he believed the trail to be in 
good condition.  City Manager Gary Milliman advised the cost for bridge replacement is in the  
proposed 2010-11 budget.  Commissioner Baron questioned trail accessibility and the steep 
condition of the trail before the bridge. He recommended that the City did not encourage 
people to use the trail because of liability issues.  Commission suggested only widening of the 
trail to the start of the bridge and handrailing.  City Manager advised staff will present a plan 
for the trail with further information. 

B. City Park Rules & Regulations- Gary Milliman advised that the City Council reviewed the Park 
& Recreation Commissions recommendations for Park Rules and Regulations and they have 
prepared an ordinance that they would like the Commission to review.  Commissioner Parrish 
questioned rule #3 and if fireworks would be allowed on a permit basis. City Manager advised 
that fireworks are prohibited and would not be permitted.  Commissioner Parrish made a 
motion to request the City Council create an ordinance to allow pyrotechnics in parks 
by permit.  Motion failed to obtain a second.  Commissioner Baron explained his opposition 
to allowing fireworks in parks.  Commissioner Parrish indicated his interest in taking the issue 
of allowing fireworks by permit to City Council himself.  Discussion pursued regarding 
remaining rules and regulations.  With no further comments or recommendations by 
Commission matter referred back to City Council. 

 
INFORMATION UPDATES/DISCUSSION ITEMS 
A. Lower Stout Park – Commissioner Parrish advised the Stout Park Committee is distributing 

new flyers to help raise money for sponsor bricks.  Committee would like to investigate 
possibility of relocating boulders from Alder Street Park and one of the concrete picnic tables 
with handicap access from Chetco Point to Stout Park.  They are in process of gathering plant  






